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June 12, 2019

Subject: Resolution for Relief - Woolsey Fire Loss/Rebuild Customers
Dear Customer:

At the Board Meeting on June 11%, 2019, the Board of Directors of Las Virgenes Municipal
Water District approved a Resolution for Relief for current water service customers impacted
as a result of the Woolsey Fire.

What the resolution provides: A substantial credit towards fees when eligible customers
are required to upgrade from a %" meter to a 1" meter in order to meet updated building
codes. The fees for this upgrade would normally cost $10,750 (without a

regulator) or $10,996 (with a regulator). With this resolution, most eligible customers will only
be required to pay applicable current meter, administration and installation charges pursuant
to Section 3-2.205 of the Las Virgenes Municipal Water District Code at a total cost of $756
(without a regulator) or $1,002 (with a regulator). This cost only applies towards meeting
building code upgrades to a 1" meter from a %" meter. Quoted rates are effective July 1,
2019. Additional fees may be required, depending on individual circumstances.

Qualifying Conditions:

a. One- or two-family dwellings or townhohes destroyed or rendered
uninhabitable; and

b. Replacement dwelling is no more than 5% larger, as measured by square
footage, and without the addition of accessory units or outbuildings (need
building plans to be approved by the Building Department and original
square footage from the County Assessor); and

c. Customer to provide insurance declaration page showing homeowners
coverage for building code upgrades; provide estimated cost of building
code upgrades by a licensed contractor; and illustrate insufficient
insurance coverage.

d. The credit shall be available upon request by an eligible customer through
December 31, 2021. Customers who have already paid the subject fees
after November 8, 2018, and who meet the requirements will be refunded
the appropriate amounts.

Note: The fees for any subsequent upgrade to the meter shall be figured with credit provided
for a 3/4-inch meter rather than the larger 1-inch meter.

If you have any questions, you can contact me at 818-251-2100.

Sincerely,

Joanne Bodenhamer
Planning & New Development Technician



